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Studies of the University of Kansas and the Area Center for Latin American
Studies of the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee. Markos Mamalakis is the
organizer. The aim is to foster mutual cooperation and understanding among
Latin American Institutes in the fields of teaching, research and extension
services and to find ways to share resources. Address of the Center: Milwaukee,
Wisconsin 53211.

The 33rd Annual Meeting of the American Society for Information Science
will be held in Philadelphia, October 11-15, 1970. Theme is «The Informa­
tion Conscious Society." Details from Derek J de Solla Price, Technical Pro­
gram Chairman, ASIA, 33rd Annual Meeting, Yale University, Department of
History of Science and Medicine, N Box 2036 Yale Station, Newhaven, Con­
necticut 06520.

The Wisconsin Council of Latin Americansists, Fall Meeting will take
place November 6-7, 1970 at the University of Wisconsin, Platteville. Chair­
man is Kenneth Grieb, President, Wisconsin Council of Latin Americanists,
Wisconsin State University, Oshkosh, Wisconsin 54901.

RECENT DEATHS

William W. Wasley

Dr. William W. Wasley, 50, known for his archaeological research in Ari­
zona and Mexico, died April 2, 1970 in Magdalena, Sonora. He was born in
Mexico and educated in the United States. Dr. Wasley earned the B.A., M.A.,
and Ph.D. degrees at the University of Arizona in the 1950's. Since 1955 he
held the position of state archaeologist on the staff of the Arizona State Museum
at the University of Arizona.

Dr. Wasley was the author of 28 scholarly publications and was working
on two significant projects at the time of his death. One involved an arche­
ological survey of the state of Sonora, Mexico. The field work was originally
supported by a National Science Grant in 1966-67. The second project con­
cerned his work as one of the discoverers of the grave of Father Eusebio Fran­
cisco Kino, famous Jesuit missionary, who died in Sonora in 1711. Dr. Wasley
spent, over the past decade, a considerable amount of time pursuing his interest
in the sites of the Spanish Colonial period in northwest Mexico and Arizona.

The loss of Dr. Waserley to the field of archaeology will be strongly felt
by friends and colleagues on both sides of the international border.
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